CHARTRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Wednesday 19 May 2021 at 7.45pm in Chartridge Reading Room
Present:
Councillor Alan Booth, Tim Corvin, Juliet Davies (Chair), Peter Jones, Derek Keen, Ellie White and Paul Wright
In attendance:

Bobs Damerell (Clerk) and 8 members of the public
 1.
Apologies


No apologies were received.
2.
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 8 May 2019

The minutes of the meetings were AGREED as correct records.
3.
Open Forum

Chair's opening remarks


Councillor Juliet Davies opened the meeting by providing a summary of the Parish Council's work over the past year:

· The councillors were thanked for giving their time, unpaid, to serve on the Parish Council.  Councillors had a wide range of valuable skills and experience, and that there is one vacancy.
· The Council also wants to express its gratitude to Peter Jones retiring after many years of service to the Parish Council.

· The Precept has risen to £14,500, up from £12,000. The follows a number of years without any increase to the precept and is still one of the lowest precepts in the area.
· The Parish Council was in its fifth year of Devolved Services with the County Council and had responsibility for cutting hedges and verges in public areas on 30mph roads using a local contractor.

· Parishioners were still responsible for cutting hedges and grass that formed part of their land.

· The Parish Council wished to raise money for playground improvements at Franklin Fields and was seeking help from the community to come up with ideas to raise money to do this.

Questions and comments from members of the public

(i)
No Questions from the Public
4.
Date of next meeting


The next meeting would be held on Wednesday 11 May 2022 at 7.45pm in Chartridge Village Hall.
There being no further business the Chair declared the meeting closed at 7.55pm
Signed ………………………………………………………………………                   Date ……………………………………….
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